Viçosa, November 29, 1960

Mr. Lewis M. Roberts
Assistant Director
The Rockefeller Foundation
111 West 50th Street
New York 20, New York, U.S.A.

Dear Mr. Roberts:

It gives me great pleasure to inform you that I assumed the Directorship of the Escola Superior de Agricultura of Viçosa on October 21, 1960. I wish, at this opportunity, to let you know of my hopes that our school will continue to merit the confidence and appreciation of your foundation, as it has previously maintained.

I am hoping that the next time you are in Brazil we can have a long personal visit.

With best personal regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Escola Superior de Agricultura da Universidade Rural do Est. de M. Gerais

Diretor